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              1  Please be aware that the Committee’s review of the proposed trip does not extend to either the security 
situation in the destination country or security related to foreign travel in general.  We recommend you contact the 
Office of House Security (OHS) for a safety and security briefing prior to your departure.  OHS may be reached at 
(202) 226-2044 or ohsstaff@mail.house.gov.  House travelers should also register for the U.S. State Department’s 
Smart Traveler Enrollment Program at https://step.state.gov. 

 

 
July 25, 2022 

 
 
Mr. Raymond Salazar 
Office of the Majority Leader 
H-107, The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Mr. Salazar: 
 
 Pursuant to House Rule 25, clause 5(d)(2), the Committee on Ethics hereby approves 
your proposed trip to Ecuador,1 scheduled for August 7 to 11, 2022, sponsored by Cooperative 
for Assistance and Relief Everywhere, Inc. (CARE) and the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation.   
 

You must complete an Employee Post-Travel Disclosure Form (which your employing 
Member must also sign) and file it, together with a Sponsor Post-Travel Disclosure Form 
completed by the trip sponsor, with the Clerk of the House within 15 days after your return from 
travel.  As part of that filing, you are also required to attach a copy of this letter and both the 
Traveler and Primary Trip Sponsor Forms (including attachments) you previously submitted to 
the Committee in seeking pre-approval for this trip.  If you are required to file an annual 
Financial Disclosure Statement, you must also report all travel expenses totaling more than $415 
from a single source on the “Travel” schedule of your annual Financial Disclosure Statement 
covering this calendar year.  Finally, Travel Regulation § 404(d) also requires you to keep a copy 
of all request forms and supporting information provided to the Committee for three subsequent 
Congresses from the date of travel. 
 

Because the trip may involve meetings with foreign government representatives, we note 
that House employees may accept, under the Foreign Gifts and Decorations Act (FGDA), gifts 
“of minimal value [currently $415] tendered as a souvenir or mark of courtesy” by a foreign 
government.  Any tangible gifts valued in excess of minimal value received from a foreign 
government must, within 60 days of acceptance, be disclosed on a Form for Disclosing Gifts 
from Foreign Governments and either turned over to the Clerk of the House, or, with the written 
approval of the Committee, retained for official use.  
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Chairman 
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1015 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515–6328 

Telephone: (202) 225–7103 
Facsimile: (202) 225–7392 



If you have any further questions, please contact the Committee’s Office of Advice and 
Education at extension 5-7103. 
 

Sincerely, 

           
                       Theodore E. Deutch          Jackie Walorski 

      Chairman                     Ranking Member 
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July 1, 2022 

Ray Salazar 
Office of Representative Steny Hoyer 
 
Dear Ray Salazar: 
 
We are approaching you with a special opportunity to join CARE’s Learning Tour to Ecuador over the August recess. This trip 
will examine the importance of U.S. investments in community empowerment and development to address some of the root causes 
of migration and instability in the region, including issues of economic opportunity, access to health and adequate nutrition, food 
security, and gender-based violence. This trip will take place August 7-11 (including travel) and will include a bi-partisan 
delegation of policymakers. 
 
Travel on a CARE Learning Tour will take you off the beaten path to spend genuine time in communities directly benefiting from 
U.S. investments. CARE Learning Tours prioritize time in the field, visiting program sites that allow you to meet with some of 
the most vulnerable beneficiaries of foreign assistance. We have over 12 years of experience implementing Congressional 
education trips, and CARE, along with our partners, has been working for decades in many of the communities you will visit. 
This allows us and other program implementers to bring delegations to uniquely remote and challenging contexts. The trip will 
feature a wide array of implementing partners, not just CARE, for you to get a deeper understanding of the work being done. 
Throughout the trip, you will have a chance to understand both the successes and the challenges facing communities in Ecuador, 
often articulated directly by the program participants themselves, to present a comprehensive view of what interventions supported 
through U.S. investments can accomplish.  
 
In May 2020, Ecuador was the second Latin American country to be hit by COVID-19 and experienced some of the highest rates 
of infection and mortality in the region. The pandemic triggered a deep recession that led to an increase in poverty, gender-based 
violence and social instability. The pandemic also compounded pre-existing challenges in Ecuador, including frequent natural 
disasters, weak education systems, and regional migration forced by conflict. In fact, Ecuador is one of the largest recipients of 
refugees in Latin America, particularly from Venezuela, with more than 400,000 refugees and migrants living in or passing 
through the country. Women and girls are often the most vulnerable in conflict settings, and 88.5 percent of surveyed migrants, 
refugees, and displaced women reported having experienced some form of gender-based violence.  
 
Despite these challenges, community members and leaders supported by international investment are making sustainable changes 
in their own communities. Ecuador implemented one of the most successful COVID-19 vaccination campaigns in the world, with 
77 percent of its population now fully vaccinated. Migrants and host community entrepreneurs are working together to build 
economic opportunity, and young girls are leading campaigns to end sexual and gender-based violence in schools.  
 
On your journey, you will meet these community leaders, see firsthand how critical U.S. investments are making a difference, 
and return to Capitol Hill with a deeper understanding of the link between U.S. foreign assistance, community development, and 
regional and international stability. 
 
To allow sufficient time for planning, we would appreciate a response indicating your interest by Wednesday, July 6, 2022. Please 
let us know any additional information that would be helpful as well as ways we can tailor this opportunity to meet your needs 
and availability.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Rachel Hall 
Associate Vice President of Advocacy 
CARE USA 

CARE USA 
1100 17th St., NW 
Suite 900 
Washington, DC 20036 
USA 
www.care.org 
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